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Dear Commissioners, 
 

Energy Consumer Reforms 
 
The Australian Energy Council (‘AEC’) welcomes the opportunity to make a submission in response to the 
Essential Services Commission’s (‘ESC’) Energy Consumer Reforms Discussion Paper (‘Discussion Paper’). This 
document forms part 2 of our submission. 
 
The AEC is the peak industry body for electricity and downstream natural gas businesses operating in the 
competitive wholesale and retail energy markets. AEC members generate and sell energy to over 10 million 
homes and businesses and are major investors in renewable energy generation. The AEC supports reaching 
net-zero by 2050 as well as a 55 per cent emissions reduction target by 2035 and is committed to delivering 
the energy transition for the benefit of consumers. 
 
The AEC and its members are strong supporters of protections that provide appropriate support for all 
customers and the need to ensure regulation is fit for purpose in the evolving energy market. We support 
the intent of the ESC to promote strong outcomes for consumers and robust consumer safeguards through 
the Consumer Energy Reforms. 
 
The AEC is broadly supportive of the policy ambition behind the five initiatives considered in the Discussion 
Paper. We note the complexity of the automated better offer proposal and potential costs for consumers. 
 
The AEC provides specific feedback to question one from the Discussion Paper below. 
 

1. Automatic best offer for customers experiencing payment difficulty 
 
The AEC supports the goal of ensuring that customers facing financial difficulties are on appropriate energy 
plans. We note that the existing Payment Difficulty Framework requires retailers to do this for customers on 
Tailored Assistance 2. If the ESC has evidence that this is not happening consistently, then there is a 
compliance issue for the ESC to address. Expanding the requirement to Tailored Assistance 1 as a ‘light-touch’ 
reform instead of automated switching is one option the ESC may wish to explore further with stakeholders. 
 
The concept of automated switching carries much risk for retailers if the guidance/regulatory design is not 
done well. We urge the ESC to undertake detailed consultations with industry and other stakeholders to fully 
consider the broader implications. We consider that there is time to undertake the necessary consultations 
and that for such an important reform, it is important that the reform proceeds at a cautious pace. 
 
For example, we note that the ESC has identified the “deemed best offer” under existing regulations as the 
“best offer” for the purpose of this reform.   However, the lowset cost offer may not be the offer that best 
meets the customer’s needs.  A low-income customer on an offer that includes Woolworths points may value 
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the access to reductions in their grocery bill more than the lowest price offer.  It is important to continue to 
provide consumers with choice and to recognise its value to customers, which is also a reason for considering 
what can be done within the existing Payment Difficulty Framework. 
 
In relation to all three options canvassed by the ESC, the AEC would like to highlight the importance of the 
principle of explicit informed consent (EIC), which ensures that customers understand and consent to 
changes in their energy plans. This point of contact between the retailer and customer is a core element of 
the competitive market and an important safeguard for consumers. 
 
Any questions about this submission should be addressed to Jo De Silva, General Manager Retail Policy by 
email to or by telephone on . 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
 
Jo De Silva 
General Manager Retail Policy 




